MAT Executive Council
Meeting Summary

March 1, 2006

2:00 PM

District Office--Room 128

Meeting called to order by Shirley Green at approximately 2:00 p.m.

Members in attendance:  Todd Aakhus, Mary Kaye Allen, Sherri Basha, Jeanette Cernetic, Karen Delavina, Shirley Green, Bill Hart, Shirley Henderson, Jared Langkilde, Gary Mandarino, Suzanne Martin, Diana Mitchell, Donna Roach, Judy Sanchez
Guest in attendance:  Vice Chancellor Al Crusoe

Motion: To approve February 8, 2006 MEC Minutes.  Motion was seconded.  Minutes were accepted.
CPD update:  Suzanne Martin provided copies of the MAT CPD Update Report sheet, Professional Staff Salary Schedule and MAT Salary Schedule to members.  She gave overview of items that were requested within the process and open discussion with members followed.
Vice Chancellor Al Crusoe was introduced and welcomed to the Council by the Council President.   The Vice Chancellor referenced MAT Resolution Number 2006-01. He gave a brief history of the Human Resources Advisory Committee.  He wants to address HR issues that are surfacing and in some instances are outside of policy manuals and the CPD process. 
Mr. Crusoe wants a small committee made up of a cross-section of employees to discuss issues and make recommendations to his office.  The committee is made up of 7 or 8 sub-committees of employees. The V.C. has charged the committees to look at processes:  Are they ok?  Are they working?  The committees will make recommendations about procedures not policies.  The Committee is not a permanent standing committee and will be disbanded when the purpose is completed.
Open discussion with members followed resulting in VC Crusoe offering to have someone from the MEC sit on the HR Advisory Committee.  The individual should be a user and input as such.  The person would provide informational reports to MEC.  
Action item: MAT representative to sit on Advisory Committee to be selected by the MEC.  Need someone who would actively support unique issues to MAT across the board. Timeline for recommending representatives to the Advisory Committee: Recommendations of MEC member no later than Monday noon.  Email names to Shirley Green by Tuesday morning.  Shirley Green to email back to MEC members by Thursday afternoon.  Email name to Vice Chancellor Crusoe by Friday.

Response received from District’s Vice Presidents:  Shirley Green updates Council. Open discussion by members.  A request has been made by the Vice Presidents’ group to modify the language in MEC’s last response point.  MEC has asked for that request in writing. 
Reimbursement for book expenditures:  Discussion regarding revisiting plan for reimbursement for books.  Item moved to April meeting agenda for further discussion.  
Video of MAT Executive Council meeting:  Todd Aakhus made a suggestion to video tape the required MEC meeting and have it shown at the MAT Conference instead of doing a live meeting.  Majority of members preferred to have a brief live meeting at the Conference in between the entertainment sets during the lunch hour.

Nomination Committee for Clusters I and III:  Need chair and members. Still on-going.

Standing items:  Treasurer’s Report, Announcements and Campus Updates to be reported at April 5th meeting.
Meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.
Meeting Dates and Locations

April 5 – Room 128

2:00 – 4:00 p.m.
May 3 – Maricopa Room
2:00 – 4:00 p.m.
June 7 – Maricopa Room
2:00 – 4:00 p.m.
